
 
 

 
 

 
 

July 5, 2023 
 
Via E-Mail 
 
REPLY TO: 6WQ-PN 
  
Troy Thomson  
Program Manager  
Environmental Remediation  
N3B-Los Alamos  
1200 Trinity Drive, Suite 150  
Los Alamos,  New Mexico 87544  
 
M. Lee Bishop, Director  
Office of Quality and Regulatory Compliance  
U.S. Department of Energy  
Environmental Management  
Los Alamos Field Office  
1200 Trinity Drive, Suite 400  
Los Alamos,  New Mexico 87544 
 
Re: SIP Approval & Minor Modification LANL Stormwater Individual Permit - NPDES Permit No. 

NM0030759  
 
Dear Mr. Thomson and Mr. Bishop: 

 
The Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) has reviewed the updated 2022 Sampling Implementation Plan 
(SIP) for the Los Alamos National Laboratory Stormwater Individual Permit, NPDES Permit No. NM0030759, 
submitted electronically on June 22, 2023.  Based on these updates, the EPA is approving the 2022 SIP and 
including it as attachment E-1 to Permit No. NM0030759 via a minor modification to the Permit under Part I.E.2 
of the Permit and 40 C.F.R. § 122.63(b). 
 
We cordially ask that you include the attached pages in your permit. Should you have any questions regarding the 
final permit, please feel free to contact Ruben Alayon-Gonzalez of the NPDES Permitting Section at the above 
address or by telephone: (214) 665-2785, or by E-mail: alayon-gonzalez.ruben@epa.gov.   
 

  
 Sincerely yours, 

 
 
         

 Brent E. Larsen 
 Supervisor 

        NPDES Permitting and Wetlands Section 
 

cc w/enclosures:  
New Mexico Environment Department       

UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY  
REGION 6 

1201 ELM STREET, SUITE 500 
DALLAS, TEXAS 75270 
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